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Level 5, 4 Salamanca Place 
Hobart T AS 7000 

By email: madeleine.ogilvie@dpac.tas.gov.au 

Dear Minister Ogilvie 

I am writing with regard to the Tasmanian Government's decision to amend the 
University of Tasmania (Protection of Land) Bill to r�duce the disposal restriction to the 
land below Churchill Ave and provide for the rezoning of some land above Churchill Ave 
to allow for a contribution to the development of a Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics (STEM) precinct on the Sandy Bay campus. 

The University welcomes the Government's decision to take a pragmatic and balanced 
approach to accommodating the University's educational requirements while responding 
to community considerations. As you are aware, on 5 November 2024, I announced the 
University's plan for a future Hobart presence with four campus sites providing students 
with experiences built around the best the city has to offer, including the development of 
a STEM Campus at Sandy Bay. This plan would involve the complete retrofit of some 
existing buildings, the addition of new builds and the enhancement of the natural 
landscape of the campus. It will also provide opportunities for industry co-location, and 
increased school and community engagement. 

This decision was the result of the University Council reflecting over an extended period 
of time on important matters including the educational needs of Tasmania, staff and 
student requirements and community feedback. This decision has been supported by the 
major new policy and funding directions for higher education set by the Federal 
Government, the State Government's legislation and stated desire to see STEM remain 
at Sandy Bay and the City of Hobart's planning directions. 

Work is now well underway on the business case for the STEM precinct on Sandy Bay, 
informed by engagement with our College of Sciences and Engineering (CoSE) staff, 
students and relevant stakeholders and we expect to be able to share the final version 
with you in the first quarter of 2025. All indications are that the STEM facilities that 
Tasmania needs will cost in the order of $500 million and support from all three levels of 
government will be critical, just as it was to our successful Northern Transformation 
project that has delivered the new campuses, enhanced learning offerings, and 
contemporary research facilities in Burnie and Launceston. 

We were pleased to see the City of Hobart pass a motion to formally advocate for 
government funding to create a 'new world class STEM Hub' at Sandy Bay on 14 
October 2024. This followed the motion in the Australian Parliament on 20 August 2024, 
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